DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION
OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY

Statutory Authority: 14 Delaware Code, Section 122 (14 Del.C. §122)
14 DE Admin. Code 714

PROPOSED
PUBLIC NOTICE
Pursuant To 29 Del.C. Section 10115
714 Professional Employee Work Stoppage or Strike

A. Type of Regulatory Action Required
Repeal of Existing Regulation

B. Synopsis of Subject Matter (29 Del.C. §10115(a)(1))

Under authority granted in 14 Del.C. §122, the Secretary of Education intends to repeal 14 DE Admin. Code 714
Professional Employee Work Stoppage or Strike in the form attached hereto as Exhibit “A”. The Department of Education
reviewed this regulation as part of its ongoing regulatory review as required by 29 Del.C. §10407. The Department is
repealing this regulation because the duties of local Boards of Education and charter school boards regarding professional
employee work stoppages or strikes are specified in Delaware Code, e.g., 14 Del.C. Ch. 40, and therefore the regulation is
superfluous.

C. Manner In Which Persons May Present Their Views (29 Del.C. §10115(a)(2))

Persons wishing to present their views regarding this matter may do so in writing by the close of business on or before
October 2, 2019 to Tina Shockley, Education Associate, Department of Education, Regulatory Review, at 401 Federal
Street, Suite 2, Dover, Delaware 19901. A copy of this Public Notice may be viewed online at the Register of Regulation’s
website, http://regulations.delaware.gov/services/current_issue.shtml, or obtained at the Department of Education, Finance
Office, located at the address listed above.
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